
What is Measure B and why is it on the ballot?
Residents of Roseville, Rocklin, and Lincoln will have the opportunity to vote on Measure B in the November
2024 election. It’s a 30-year half-cent sales tax that would provide a local transportation funding source to
support $1.58 billion in road and highway improvements to address congestion. This would create a local
funding “match,” which is required in order to access funding from the state and federal governments for
transportation projects.
Placer County currently does not have a local funding match, but 26 other counties do. The South Placer
region is one of the most populous regions in the state without a local transportation sales tax funding
source.
More information is available concerning the $1.58 billion in long-planned improvements as outlined on the
Placer County Transportation Planning Agency (PCTPA) website at pctpa.net in the South Placer County
District Transportation Expenditure Plan.



Why does growth occur before transportation
improvements are completed?

This is not always the case. It’s a delicate balance
between funding availability and economic conditions that
drive new businesses, construction, and residents.
Many of the amenities, stores, and restaurants residents
and visitors enjoy are a result of Roseville’s residential and
economic growth.
Sometimes land parcels do not develop for 15, 20, or more
years after they have been approved and anticipated by
the City since the adoption of master plans by the City
Council.
Additionally, homebuilding in California is essential and
mandated as the State faces a continuing lack of housing.
State of California housing law defines how housing
needs are determined. These laws direct a greater share
of units to communities with the most jobs and
opportunities. The State also specifies the number of
housing units each community needs. There are aspects of
growth that are beyond local control based, in part, on
State and federal policy.


